
UN: New high commissioner
must be ‘loud and clear’
when championing victims
of human rights abuses

Austria's Volker Türk is proposed to be next UN human rights
chief

‘Amnesty looks forward to working with Volker Türk in
responding to the many existential threats and violations to
human rights which the world is confronting’ - Agnès
Callamard

Reacting to today’s expected appointment of Volker Türk as
the new UN High Commissioner for Human Rights, Agnès
Callamard, Amnesty International’s Secretary General, said:

“He immediately has to help shape an effective human rights
response and accountability for Russia’s war of aggression
against Ukraine, China’s persecution of millions of Uyghurs
and far too many forgotten crises, from Yemen to the DRC to
Myanmar and beyond. His agenda should also include
strengthening the human rights response to climate change
and rising inequality. “His voice in defence of the victims of
human rights violations around the world will need to be loud
and clear. They count on him to stand up to human rights
abusers, even when they are powerful states. “We equally
expect him to respect and support the role of civil society in
informing and shaping human rights positions and responses. 
“Amnesty is looking forward to working with Volker Türk in
responding to the many existential threats and violations to
human rights which the world is confronting.”

Volker Türk, an Austrian national, was previously the UN’s
Under-Secretary-General for Policy.
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His four-year mandate begins immediately, ahead of the 51st
Human Rights Council Session, which opens on 12 September.

He takes over from Chilean national Michelle Bachelet, who
decided not to seek a second term. He is the ninth High
Commissioner since the role was created in 1994.

Press release distributed by Media Pigeon on behalf of
Amnesty International UK, on Sep 8, 2022. For more
information subscribe and   follow us.

Press Contacts

1. Press Office
press@amnesty.org
+44 (0) 20 7413 5566

Media Assets
Embedded Media

Visit the online press release to interact with the embedded
media.

https://mediapigeon.io/newsroom/amnesty-international-
uk/releases/en/un-new-high-commissioner-must-be-loud-and-
clear-when-championing-victims-of-human-rights-abuses-
22099

Amnesty International UK
Newsroom: https://mediapigeon.io/newsroom/amnesty-
international-uk

https://mediapigeon.io
mailto:press@amnesty.org
https://mediapigeon.io/newsroom/amnesty-international-uk/releases/en/un-new-high-commissioner-must-be-loud-and-clear-when-championing-victims-of-human-rights-abuses-22099
https://mediapigeon.io/newsroom/amnesty-international-uk


Website: https://www.amnesty.org.uk/
Primary Email: press@amnesty.org

Social Media

Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/amnesty
Twitter - https://twitter.com/amnesty
Youtube - https://www.youtube.com/user/AmnestyInternational
Instagram - https://instagram.com/amnesty

https://www.facebook.com/amnesty
https://twitter.com/amnesty
https://www.youtube.com/user/AmnestyInternational
https://instagram.com/amnesty

	UN: New high commissioner must be ‘loud and clear’ when championing victims of human rights abuses
	Press Contacts
	Media Assets
	Embedded Media

	Amnesty International UK
	Social Media



